
January 17, 2021  Bulletin – 2nd Sunday of Ordinary Time 

Our Lady of the Ozarks Catholic Church 
951 Swan Valley Drive   Forsyth, MO 65653    phone: 417.546.5280 

www.OurLadyoftheOzarks.com email: ourladyoftheozarks@gmail.com 

Office Hours: Monday, Wednesday & Friday 8:00 am to 2:00 pm 
 

Weekend Mass Time: Sunday 8:30 am                                                                                                         

Weekday Mass Times: Wednesday & Friday 9:00 am 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  Sundays before Mass, Wednesdays after Mass 

Holy Hour Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament: Wednesdays after Mass 

 

  
  

 

 
Our Lady of the Ozarks Mission Statement 

We are a unique parish called together from far and near.  We bring 
our talents and our shortcomings, our histories, and our hopes. 
Most of all, we bring our faith, and together in this faith we grow in 
loving and serving our parish and our community.  We are blessed 
to belong to Our Lady of the Ozarks Catholic Church. 

 

Father David Hulshof 
Pastor 
417-334-2928 
frdavefh@gmail.com 
 

Father Samson Dorival 
Associate Pastor 
417-334-2928 
samdorival@gmail.com 
 

Deacon Daniel Vaughn 
Pastoral Associate 
812-204-2625 or 417-546-5208 
dcndanvaughn@gmail.com 
 

Marilyn Guy 
Financial Administrator 
 

Nancy Loughner 
Office Assistant 
 

Laura Cairns 
Music Ministry 
 

Watch Sunday Mass online via 

Our Lady of the Lake 10:30 am 
   facebook.com/watch/OLLBranson/ 

Parish Policy for  
Winter Weather Update 

 

Our policy for canceling Mass 
and other parish activities due to 
weather, unsafe driving conditions. 
 
Weekdays:  If the Forsyth Schools 
are closed, the Church is closed 
(weekday Masses also cancelled). 

School closings are announced 
on TV, radio, and school website. 
 
Sundays:  If the Church is closed 
due to weather, a robocall will be 
sent to all parishioners who have 
authorized being called.  Calls will 
be made between 6AM and 7AM. 
When in doubt, don’t get out. We 
want you to stay safe and God 
does, too. 
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Sacrament Preparation 
 

Have questions regarding the Sacraments or 
seeking information about the Catholic Church? 
Please contact the Office / Deacon Dan. 
 

Marriage: Requires at least six months advance notice 
for preparation and scheduling. (If you have been married 
before, an annulment may be necessary.)  
 

Infant/Youth Baptism: Your family needs to be 
registered in the parish and it is necessary to have had 
class / catechesis regarding baptismal preparation. 
 

RCIA Adult Baptism/Confirmation: Interested in 
becoming a Catholic or are a Catholic adult who has not 
been Confirmed? Let’s talk about your next steps. 
 

Visitation of the Sick: If you know someone who is 
homebound and desires Communion, call Deacon Dan.  
Anointing of the Sick: please call Our Lady of the Lake 
Church (417) 334-2928 and request to speak to a priest. 

 

Weekly Financial Report 
 

 
 

Praying for those in need of our prayers 
 

Mary, full of grace, spiritual mother to those in need.  
We pray for those who are ill, those in despair, and the 
homebound. We seek your heavenly intercession.  
Stay near to them with your maternal protection. Amen. 
 

Denny Bissel,  Tom & Lorena Buchholz, Pam Dux,   
Bonnie+Steve Jessogne, Nick Kartheiser, Fran Melton, 
Judy Ploshay,  Gerry Ploshay,  Kathy Stratton,  Rachel 
& Rodney Sweeny, Tabitha Tyler, Charles Vincent, 
Jennifer Weider, Susan Wright, and Kathy Stratton. 
 

Our homebound: Faye Austin, Ann Forster, Juanita 
Magdziarz, Janet Mantsch, Martha Marler, Janice 
Elledge, John & Betty Nicholas, Cathy Rice, Stan & 
Mary Traeger, and Dee Walton. 
 

Prayers for the repose of the soul of Msgr. Richard 
Rowling who died on January 11. 
 

Prayers for the repose of one of our homebound 
parishioners, Joanne Sieman, who passed into 
eternal life on October 8, 2020.  She was residing at 
the Forsyth Nursing Home.  Because we were not her 
immediate family (and lack of visits due to Covid-19) 
we did not get word of her death.  She was laid to rest 
by family in Menominee, Michigan. May she rest in peace. 
 

 

Mass Intentions / Lector(s) 
 

Date   Mass Intention         Lector 1     Lector 2 
 

Sun    1/17   Parish Family          C.Townsend/D.Ratermann 

Wed   1/20   Louise Schmitz+        J.Loughner 
Fri      1/22   Nancy Chinell+  N.Loughner 
 

Sun    1/24   Jeff Bohon+           C.Schmitz/M.Guy 

Wed   1/27   Sang Lee Booth+      C.Hartley 
Fri      1/29   Denny Boland+  M.Guy 
 

Sun    1/31   Bert Houle+           T.Krueger/T.Silvis 
 

 

Parish School of Religion 
 
 

This Sunday, January 17, the 3rd –7th grade students 
will discuss the Sunday readings and why the Gospel 
of Mark begins with Jesus’ baptism and not his birth. 
 

Next Sunday, January 24, the Confirmation students 
will discuss Session 12 – Who is the Holy Spirit? 
 

Class Schedule Planner 
Confirmation:  Jan 24, Feb 7, Feb 21, Mar 7, Mar 21 
Grades 3- 7:  Jan 17, Jan 31, Feb 14, Feb 28, Mar 14 
 

Last Week Month Total YTD

Income: January

Envelopes $1,020.00 $4,195.00 $39,077.09

Plate (loose) 235.00 5,249.95

Repair & Maint. Fund 1,920.13 5,252.13 30,454.13

Diocesan Collections 250.00 470.00 7,572.00

K of C & PCCW 9,784.90

Trust Fund Withdrawal

Other Income 35.00 175.00 4,644.84

Total Income 3,225.13 10,327.13 96,782.91

Expense:

Salary, Benefits, Mileage 1,317.00 3,123.95 30,568.27

Maintenance 6,008.39 6,330.89 60,574.74

Telephone & Utilities 62.87 7,717.14

Insurance 2,500.00

Diocesan & Special 

Collections 250.00 6,662.00

Trust Fund Deposit

Other Expenses 808.42 1,110.82 6,274.06

Total Expenses 8,133.81 10,878.53 114,296.21

Increase (Decrease) 

Funds -$4,908.68 -$551.40 -$17,513.30

Cash in Bank, 7/1/20 $26,721.54

Cash in Bank, current $9,208.24

Unpaid Bills $12,142.12

Weekly Financial Report

1/12/2021

Fran Melton took an unplanned trip to the hospital 
last week (Columbia, MO).  She was having issues 
breathing and the doctors determined that she had 
fluid in her lungs and fighting an infection.  She is 
doing better and hopes to be home before too 
long.  Feel free to send Fran a get-well card to 
P.O. Box 184 Forsyth MO 65653.  Her daughter, 
Serita, will get the cards for her.  Thanks. 

Kathy Stratton, Donna Covelli’s sister, is in the 
hospital with advance generic liver disease, Covid 
and pneumonia. She is in ICU and having trouble 
breathing.  Please keep Kathy and family in 
prayer.  May God’s mercy and loving hand bring 
her comfort and peace. 
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Cross Catholic Outreach 
Fr. Bob Nee is here this Sunday, Jan. 17 

 

We have a visiting priest this weekend, Fr. Bob Nee.  
He will be speaking to us regarding the missionary 
work of Cross Catholic.  Their mission statement: 
 

We mobilize the global Catholic Church to transform 
the poor and their communities materially and 

spiritually for the glory of Jesus Christ. 
 

There will be a special collection basket for donations. 
 

We have about 20 Poinsettias 
 needing to be adopted 

 

Last Sunday I mentioned the need to find homes for 
our poinsettias.  There are plenty to be adopted this 
weekend and those not taken will be laid to eternal 
rest.  Please, take one or two plants home with you.  
The plants are in the gathering space on the table next 
to the restrooms.  
 

Ms. Athena needs adoption, too! 
 

Athena is a seven-year old cat in 
need of a new home.  Athena 
belonged to Jeff Bohon, who 
passed away in October.  Karen 
and Kyle have been serving as 
foster caregivers. The issue is 
that Athena needs to be in a home with no other pets.  
She prefers to be the only cat.   She is a little cuddlier, 
loves to be brushed, and loved on.  She is spayed, has 
no tail and declawed in the front, thus an indoor cat.  
 

If you can help, call Karen (417) 251-1003. Thanks. 
 

January is Respect Life Month 
9 Days for Life Novena begins Thur, Jan. 21 

 

The USCCB helps sponsor the annual, nationwide 
novena called 9 Days for Life.  This novena is prayed 
for the protection of human life. Each day’s intention is 
accompanied by a short reflection and suggested 
actions to help build a culture of respect for life.   
Sign up today at 9daysforlife.com!   

 
As a parish family, we will join in 
prayer, praying a rosary before 
Mass on Friday, January 22; 
Sunday, January 24; Wednesday, 
January 27; and Friday, January 29. 
 

 
 

 

Hey Deacon! 
 

What does the Church say about suicide? 
 

You may be wondering, why I bring up this topic.  It is a 
difficult subject to discuss, especially in a short article.  
I do so after speaking to a friend on Tuesday. He 
called me after attending the funeral of his cousin, who 
had committed suicide. 
 

The Catechism of the Catholic Church (CCC 2280-
2283) and the United States Catholic Catechism for 
Adults are two good resources in understanding what 
the Church teaches regarding the tragic reality of 
suicide.  I encourage the faithful to check these out.   
 

While we hold that all life is sacred, we are also all-too 
aware that psychological, emotional and even physical 
illness – as well as extreme anxiety, fear, and abuse – 
can lead individuals to take their own lives.  
 

Speaking to this, the United States Catholic Catechism 
for Adults reflects, “Although suicide is always 
objectively sinful, one should not despair of the eternal 
salvation of persons who have taken their own lives.  
By ways known to Him alone, God can provide the 
opportunity for salutary repentance. The Church prays 
for persons who have taken their own lives” (pg. 294). 
The text also states the reality of illness or other 
extreme influences can “diminish the responsibility of 
one committing suicide” (pg. 293). 
 

Parishes and grief support groups should show special 
care and concern for those families that have lost a 
loved one to suicide. And, communities should always 
try to be mindful of those who might be at risk of 
suicide or self-harm. 
 

If someone is contemplating suicide, please know that 
help is available, including the National Suicide 
Prevention Lifeline (1-800-273-8255). 
 

Share Your Faith 
…helping the Church in Latin America 

Sunday, January 24 
 

Next Sunday, January 24, we will take up a special 
collection for the Church in Latin America. For many in 
Latin America, and the Caribbean (Haiti – Fr. Samson), 
there is a shortage of religious formation for the people 
due to lack of lay ministry training and catechesis, and 
religious.  Your support will help this ministry to share 
our Catholic faith and the Good News of Jesus Christ. 
 

 



 


